
 

 

June 2014  

Away we go!  



 

 

Committee contacts:  

Deadline for the next issue:  

All submissions for the next issue should reach the editor (Email as above) by 18th of each month. 

 
Whilst every effort will be made to include all articles received in More Graffiti, they may not appear straight away or, if 
space is limited, may only be published in the online version of More Graffiti. 
 
We are always pleased to accept membersô photographs for publication.  
 
REMEMBER: Pages bordered in RED are only in the online version of the magazine. 

 
Front Cover: Rose of the Shires 2014 - Richard Ladds, Enjoying MG editor flags cars off. 
Back Cover: More images from the Rose of the Shires . 

All online submissions should be sent to newsletter@mgnorthants.org 

Club Secretary Stuart Simons 01933 674655 secretary@mgnorthants.org  

Treasurer Michael Port 01933 224019 treasurer@mgnorthants.org  

Online Magazine Stuart Simons 01933 674655 secretary@mgnorthants.org  

More Graffiti Editor  Catharine Young 01933 624157 newsletter@mgnorthants.org  

Membership Michael Port 01933 224019 membership@mgnorthants.org 

Regalia Barbara Simons 01933 674655 regalia@mgnorthants.org  

Events (Blue Book) Gary Cunnington 01604 768243 bluebook@mgnorthants.org 

Equipment Mary Medhurst 01536 711002 equipment@mgnorthants.org  

Northants MG Ownersõ Club 
 

Club Secretary: Stuart Simons 
9 Jacklin Court, Wellingborough, Northants. NN8 5XP 

 

Telephone: 01933 674655  
Mobile: 07834 631080  

 

E-Mail: mail@mgnorthants.org          Web: www.mgnorthants.org  
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Hereôs a list of whatôs happening this and next month that may be of interest to 
Northants MGOC members. 

Please donôt forget to check the óBlue Bookô at club meetings for details and if youôre interested in an upcoming 
event or wish to propose your own, please get in touch with  Gary Cunnington. Please read óThe Secôs Bitô for 

up to date details such as convoy starts, etc. if not given below. 

Whatõs on? 
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June 2014 onwards 

11th June 
Club Meeting 

PRIDE OF OWNERSHIP 

The Overstone Manor, 
Ecton Lane, Sywell, 
Northampton. NN6 0BB 

21-22 Jun MG90 Silverstone 
www.mg90.co.uk 

MGCC 01235 555552 

22 Jun 
RETRO SHOW 
Santa Pod 

www.retroshow.com 
Stuart Simons 01933 674655 

28 Jun Sunday Meeting 
Aviator Hotel, Sywell Airfield, 
Sywell, Nr Wellingborough 

 JULY 2014  

9 Jul Club Meeting 
The Overstone Manor, 
Ecton Lane, Sywell, 
Northampton. NN6 0BB 

13 Jul 
Kimbolton Country 

Fayre 
Kimbolton School 
See The Blue Book 

Keep your eyes out for more event information in the 
Blue Book or contact Gary Cunnington on 01604 768243 

The Lottery draw that took place at the May club night 
was won by Roger Pratten! 

 
Congratulations! 



 

 

The Secõs Bit! 
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We did it! Rose of the Shires 2014 
has now been run and we, the 
organisers are winding down! 
There are still accounts to be paid 
and monies to be collected but we 
are on target to raise Ã1,200 for our 
chosen charity, the Warwickshire and 
Northamptonshire Air Ambulance. 
Whilst we must, of course thank the 
65+ entries. Just as importantly, we 
must single out the team of 
volunteers at the start and finish 
venues as well as the organising 
team and, crucially the venue hosts 
and sponsors. A magnificent effort all 
round - and the weather gods were 
smiling on us too! 
Thoughts are already turning to 
2015é 
 
Coming back down to earth, our next 
club night at the Overstone Manor is 
set to be a self-judged Pride of 
Ownership evening so bring your 
freshly polished MGs along and enter 
it into the judging - itôs free to enter 
and thereôs a prize or two up for 
grabs as well. 
 
Going forward, this month sees the 
big event of the 2014 MG calendar in 
the form of MG90 on Saturday and 
Sunday 21st & 22nd June at 
Silverstone. Contact details for tickets 
are on the Whatôs On page. Also on 
the same weekend and somewhat 
cheaper and closer to home is the 
annual visit to the Retro Show at 
Santa Pod near Wellingborough on 

22nd June. As always, there will be 
a plethora of MGs and MG-Rover-
powered machinery on display. 
Entry tickets are available at the 
gate but if you want to park your car 
with MG crowd in the paddock, give 
me a call so that the free paddock 
passes can be reserved for you. 
Come along and support club 
friend, Perry Stephenson in his 
awesome MGB GTV8 - heôs looking 
to thunder down the quarter mile in 
under 9.5seconds to confirm his 
belief that he owns the fastest MG-
Rover V8 powered MGB in the 
world! 
As a purely lowly support act, I shall 
be piloting my trusty Midget (below) 
at a more sedate pace - hoping to 
get to the end in under 16s for the 
first time - faster than a Subaru or a 
Golf GTI! See you there? 
 

Enjoy the summer 

weather and drive 

safely,  

Stu Simons  
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SGE Engine for the MG3 

Known as SGE (Small Gasoline Engine), the direct-injected unit will 
be used to power the 2014 Opel/Vauxhall Adam city car, but also the 
MG3 in 2015. It's a modular design which, in 1.0-L form, will deliver 
(113 bhp) (122 lbft torque) from 1800 to 4700 rpm. 
The engine is a three cylinder turbo unit which will use a 6 speed 
gearbox, a combination aimed at good performance with low fuel 
consumption and emissions. 
Built at GM's new Szentgotthard plant in Hungary, the 1.0-L is the 
initial member of a modular family of three and four-cylinder 
units ranging up to 1.6-L, a portfolio that mirrors Ford's EcoBoost 
family. 
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JERSEY WEEKENDER 2014 

As optimistic as ever, we set off with the top down, to our usual 
rendezvous with Michael & Mary at Towcester services. Soon after 
pulling in, a light drizzle started - nothing to worry about (yet). 
Michael & Mary soon arrived, both with the tops down, so we had to 
keep up appearances ! A lovely route had been planned by Michael, 
which avoided Salisbury completely. We did however find the 
wettest, muddiest, narrowest lanes in the whole of Wiltshire! (very 
picturesque though). On arrival at Cooper Dean Travelodge, we met 
up with Roger, Mick & Trish and Richard & Jean. 
At an unearthly hour the next morning, we all headed to Poole to 
catch the 07-30am ferry to Jersey. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
On arrival at the West View Hotel, Phil had the usual welcome ready
-beer & sandwiches! (It was good to be back). On the Friday evening 
Michael & Mary and ourselves went to The Old Court House to 
attend a Gala Dinner, which 
kick-started the weekend off. 
It was lovely to see some 
familiar faces again, and also 
plenty of new ones too. We 
decided not to have a late 
night, as we had the Fancy 
Dress Party on the Saturday 
night to prepare for (more 
important !). 
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On Saturday the weather was pleasant enough to keep the top down, 
for a nice drive around the island. There was an organized scavenger 
hunt, which we declined. The potato harvesting was getting under 
way, and we kept getting stuck behind convoys of picking machines 
coming off the fields. With the narrow roads, you just have to be 
patient and sit behind, until they or you make a turn. But at least that 
meant there would be plenty of Jersey Royals for sale on the 
roadsides! 
 
After dinner on Saturday evening, just when we were going to start 
getting ready for the fancy dress, Ian started to feel unwell. It soon 
became clear we would have to give it a miss, something had made 
him have a ódodgyô tummy. Richard also was not very good, so 
unfortunately we all had early nights. We sent the others on their way, 
wishing them good luck to hopefully win a prize. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Next morning, the news was 
out, Michael & Mary had 
won the fancy dress, and as 
you will see from the pics, 
deserved it! 
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After breakfast, we went 
back to The Old Court 
House hotel for the Pride 
of Ownership. The 
weather had got even 
better and this made the 
lovely display of cars 
look even better.  
 
A bit later at the prize 
giving, Mary won the 
category of the best 
MGA, so Northants 
MGOC had done well 
again 
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Back to the hotel, for our last evening of the weekend, we were 
joined by Ray & Rachelle along with Justin, Caroline & Lyra. They 
had arrived for their weekôs holiday, which was to incorporate the 
Liberation Day celebrations. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

A very well organized weekend by Geoff & Vicki Edge from Boston 
MGOC  
Approx. 50 cars attending, of which about half were newcomers. 
Great hospitality again from Phil & Co. at The West View Hotel. 
Perfect ótop-downô driving weather. 
Have already committed to next year, and the Jersey re-union in 
November at Deddington! 
 

Ian & Jo  
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The  2nd weekend in May saw six members of the Northants MG Owners 
club heading towards Wales for the annual Welsh Rallye organised by the 
Midland Centre.  We travelled in an MGB, an MGC and a Midget and stayed 
overnight on the Friday in the Leaking Well just north of Worcester ready for 
an early departure on the Saturday morning. 

All was well on the Friday with lovely weather and two couples spending the 
day at the RHS Spring Show at Malvern- a really great show with lots of 
space and wonderful displays. The Saturday morning we were up bright and 
early to head for the start of the Rallye at Stanbrook Abbey.  This is a 
magnificent old Abbey, no longer inhabited by nuns, and we took great 
delight in eating our bacon butties in the choir stalls of the beautiful old 
chapel. 

We were soon on our way being flagged off by Mrs Wallis.  It was a 
wonderful route being along pretty country roads but it was not long before 
the rain began.  It was real Welsh rain and didnôt stop until we left Wales the 
next day.  Perhaps staying at the Leaking Well wasnôt such a good idea! The 
route took us through Great Malvern, Ledbury and  Hall- yes it did give its 
name to the famous book written by Sir Arthur Conon Doyle. 

Still a long way to go so we continued on our way along mainly minor roads 
with very Welsh names, going over a very old suspension bridge and by 
passing Builth Wells, to the lunch stop at LLangammarch Wells- no idea how 
to say that! 

The views in the afternoon were fantastic or would have been if the rain had 
stopped long enough for us to see them.  We drove for miles by the side of 
the Lake at Llyn Brianne which is dammed to provide water for Cardiff and a 
large area of South Wales. for the evening dinner. 

Traditionally a fancy dress evening is planned and the theme this year was 
Animal Farm.  We found this a bit daunting but in the end decided on animal 
masks. Can you identify us in the picture?  ( answers next time).  There were 
some quite imaginative costumes and the winner was a scarecrow! 

We then drove down the steep and narrow Devilôs Staircase, stopped 
for afternoon tea and eventually arrived at the Metropole Hotel in 

MGCC MIDLAND CENTRE WELSH RALLYE 
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Llandrindod Wells to dry out on get ready Traditionally a fancy dress 
evening is planned and the theme this year was Animal Farm.  We 
found this a bit daunting but in the end decided on animal masks. 
Can you identify us in the picture?  ( answers next time).  There were 
some quite imaginative costumes and the winner was a scarecrow! 

Sunday morning there was an optional tour to a nearby Hall at Abbey
-Cwm-Hir and we are so glad we did join in with this.  It is in private 
hands and the couple only bought it 16 years ago. It was empty 
except for a billiard table and since then they have decorated and 
furnished all 52 rooms.  The ideas were amazing and the couple 
were delightful.  Well worth a visit if you are in the area. 
 
After lunch we made our way home and would you believe it the sun 
came our as we returned to England!  However we had had a really 
lovely break with great company and interesting places to see and 
the cars all behaved themselves as well! 

John Burton  
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A social Classic Rally, sponsored 
by Heritage Insurance, the Classic 
& Specialist Car Insurance 
Company.  
The Rally, in its second year, is 
open to Classic Cars 20 years old 
or older. Starting at the Heritage 
Motor Centre, then it makes its way 
through the North Cotswolds to the 
Cotswold Wildlife Park and Gardens 
for the presentations. 
 

Just £42 per vehicle!  

 
Entry is for 2 adults and up to 2 
children FREE, includes Tulip route 
maps, a rally plate, windscreen 
sticker, plus entry to Cotswold 
Wildlife Park and  the Heritage 
Motor Centre. 
 

What is included?  
Tulip route maps, a Rally plate, 
windscreen sticker, entry into 
The Heritage Motor Centre and 
entry into Cotswold Wildlife Park 

Gardens. 
This is a social Rally with no time 
element. It can be viewed as a fun 
event in itôs own right or a taster for 
a more ambitious event in the 
future. 
No skill is required and any car 
capable of driving on public roads 
will be suitable. No special 
preparation is required 
 
For more details, visit:  
http://www.heritage-motor-
centre.co.uk/event/heritage-rally 
 
Or call 01926 245032/01926 645032 

Heritage Rally 2014 

http://www.heritage-motor-centre.co.uk/event/heritage-rally
http://www.heritage-motor-centre.co.uk/event/heritage-rally
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Bright blue skies and the promise of a warm, top-down day greeted 
the 60+ entrants to this yearôs Northants MGOC organised, Scenic 
and Continental Car Tours sponsored Rose of the Shires charity road 
run. 
 
Arriving at the Dog & Duck Inn in Wellingborough, everyone was 
welcomed with a complimentary cup of coffee and the obligatory 
bacon roll before heading across the road to the car park and 
customary photo opportunity before heading out on a leisurely 75 mile 
run around the highways and byways of rural south Northamptonshire, 
to finish at the heritage Northampton & Lamport Railway north of the 
county town. 
 
A variety of new and classic MGs attended the event, the earliest 
being John Burtonôs 1938 MG TA, the newest, Roger Prattenôs MG3. 
Other marques represented included Healey, Lotus, Jaguar and 
Morgan. Sadly, a 1927 Lagonda 14/60 was a no-show. 
 
Taking in a variety of locations including the village of Silverstone, the 
National Trust property of Canons Ashby House and also giving 
ralliers the chance to stop off at the renowned Stoke Bruerne canal 
museum, at the southern end of the Blisworth Tunnel, at 3,056 yards, 
the third longest navigable tunnel on the UK canal network and the 9

th
 

longest in the world, before arriving at the railway where yet another 
free drink was available together with a discounted ride on the railway 
- sadly diesel hauled due to a problem with the railwayôs steam loco. 
 
Despite this, comments from those taking part were very positive, 
feeling the distance was just right and complimenting the organising 
team on persuading the weather gods to smile on them for the day! 
Many asked that they be advised as soon as details of next yearôs run 
are available. 
 
 

Stuart Simons  

ROSE OF THE SHIRES 2014 
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ñI donôt remember seeing this on the entry list!ò 

More reflections 
of the Rose of the 
Shires 2014 



 

 

 

Listed below are the original links that were emailed to members 

when each monthõs More Graffiti  magazine was published. 

Look back and remember and, for newer recruits to the online 

magazine, see what you missed. 

Stuart Simons.  
 
It is also possible to view the files on a tablet computer such as an iPad or similar 
and also a number of smartphones (eg the iPhone or Samsung Galaxy range). 
If you manually type in the web addresses, CAREFULLY type the link as it is 
displayed being aware that the link is case sensitive and that a round ñOò is the 
letter and an oval ñ0ò is a zero. 

 
April 2011  http://bit.ly/fhpjNO 
May2011  http://bit.ly/iit3GC 
June 2011  http://bit.ly/mK0qtt 
July 2011  http://bit.ly/n8OtMh 
August 2011  http://bit.ly/p83O0z 
September 2011 http://bit.ly/nLYAK1 
October 2011 http://bit.ly/nOM02y 
November 2011 http://bit.ly/u7Y2t6 
December 2011 http://bit.ly/s15KZ3 
 
January 2012 http://bit.ly/xUT2xp 
February 2012 http://bit.ly/wSIwMA 
March 2012  http://bit.ly/wg5qGO 
April 2012  http://bit.ly/HHF2Mu 
May 2012  http://bit.ly/JeASLq 
June 2012  http://bit.ly/KNbr7O  
July 2012  http://bit.ly/N0Dv8D  
August 2012  http://bit.ly/MLjksP  
September 2012 http://bit.ly/O9n3RV 
October 2012 http://bit.ly/PLhHM6  
November 2012 http://bit.ly/TwH7lF  
December 2012 http://bit.ly/SINZed  
 
January 2013 http://bit.ly/13cgB48 
February 2013 http://bit.ly/11i8Zjq  
March 2013  http://bit.ly/ZaQ8Qh 
April 2013  http://bit.ly/16siwS9 
May 2013  http://bit.ly/12yGVWf 
June 2013  http://bit.ly/10rweWh  

There are also a number of other files 
saved online. 
These include a special edition MGB50 
magazine and growing video footage. 
The videos are now available in our 
video gallery via our website. 

 
MGB50 Special Edition: 
http://bit.ly/vx0ct8 

More Graffiti online - back issues 

July 2013  http://bit.ly/17Zwl0J  
August 2013  http://bit.ly/11zSxth  
September 2013 http://bit.ly/18AeRCx 
October 2013 http://bit.ly/GHGgMp  
November 2013 http://bit.ly/HBq93l  

December 2013 http://bit.ly/1eMK36w 
 
January 2014 http://bit.ly/KtEIqJ  

February 2014 http://bit.ly/1b88LB2  

March 2014  http://bit.ly/1e5TV9C 
April 2014  http://bit.ly/1ejQlt2 
May 2014  http://bit.ly/1jMHGVs 
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MARKET PLACE 

1977 MGB ROADSTER 
Red 

12 months MOT 
Formerly owned by Syd Lapper, 
this car has been in the hands of 
the current owner since 2009 

Brand new battery 
Minilite style wheels 

 
Ã3500 

Telephone Martin Crook 
01933 226251/07583 701653 

 
mccrook53@gmail.com 

 

MG ZR+ 1.4 
2001 (51 plate)

 
Trophy Yellow

 
52,500mls Lots of history/receipts

 Great, clean condition inside 

and out. Wheels refurbished 2 years 

ago. Cambelt, waterpump etc 

replaced at 49,000mls.
 CD player 

Ã1900 May consider p/x for MGF/TF

 
 

Call Richard Arnold
 01604 492009 

07769 693230 

Bits & Pieces For Sale 
 

PETROL GENERATOR 
850w Max output 
2 Stroke engine 

Single 13a 240v outlet 
Used for one event only 

Ã50.00 
 

 
25mtr 16a Caravan mains hook-up lead on storage reel 

Ã5.00 
 

Barn-type metal toolbox with removable tote-tray 
Ã2.00 

 
Contact Stu Simons 

01933 674655/07834 631080 
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Pirtek Racingôs Andrew Jordan broke the BTCCôs longest standing 
qualifying lap record on his way to securing pole position at Thruxton  

In the race he continued his excellent form to take a first ever victory at 
Thruxton with a Honda 1-2-3 in the first race of the day. He made a 
stunning getaway and never looked back. 
At the start of the race it was the Ford Focus of Mat Jackson who 
overtook the Honda Tourers of Shedden and Neal respectively. 
It took until nearly half distance before the Hondas got past the Ford, by 
then Jordan was gone. 

Rob Collard took fifth fending off race-
long pressure from Jason Platoôs MG. 
The MGs were never really in the 
running at circuit that has never 
appeared to suit the car.. 

BTCC - 4th May 2014 - Thruxton 

Race One 

Positions:  1st                           2nd                           3rd 

Andrew Jordan Gordon Shedden Matt Neal 


